# ETA BETA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION CHAPTER OF SIGMA NU WINTER NEWSLETTER 2012

# A Word from the Commander

A Word from the Commander

We menths ago, we me in Lexington, Virginia for Snake Renunion-4 and among
other things decided to formally organize an Alumin Association. Since then
the sociative of shape curselves into an Alumin Chapter. We have
confirmed our relationship and purpose with the National Staff of Sigma Nu
Fatternity, put forth a Board of Directors, developed a set of By-Laws, and are
in the midst of planning for our next reunion, Snake Reunion-5 in Greenville,
North Carolina. Like most good things, it has taken time, ingenuity, and coordination from a number of our
brothers. Thanks to them one and all. We have purpose, direction, and will—not bad.

Board of Directors

Jim Stout, elected Commander at the September 21, 2011 Annual Brotherhood Meeting in Lexington, Virginia, has suggested the following to serve on the initial Board of Directors, serve as Administrative Assistants, and become Rerusino Coordinators as called for in the revised set of Association By-Laws. Each has agreed to serve, congratulations to all.

# Initial Board of Directors

Treasurer-Millard Maloney, HB88
Recorder-Ralph Stone, HB72
(These four officers form the Executive Committee)

Chaplain/Reporter-Jerry Williams ,HB67 Sergeant of Arms-Joe Arnoult, HB61

(Four at-Large Directors follow) Kappa Sigma Nu Representative-*Roddy Jones, HB33*First Charter Representative-*Lyle Cooper, HB28*Second Charter Representative-*Ray Oliver, HB192* Third Charter Representative-Tom Glass, HB321

Administrative Assistants
Two well known Eta Beta "boosters" have agreed to serve as Administrative Assistants. Brenda Kintz (Little Sister) and Bill Young, HB49 will continue to leave their mark on who we are and what we do.

Reunion Coordinators
There has been great interest in the Eta Betas returning to ECU for a reunion. Well, so it will be! Brothers Wayne Holloman, HB47 and Ray Spears, HB75 are taking the lead in coordinating events for SR-5 Greenville. A SPECIAL BULLETIN OF PLANS AND PLACES IS COMING SOON TO YOUR COMPUTER.

Charter By-Laws

As you might imagine, the development of these By-Laws was a big task and involved input from a number of our borthers. Special thanks to Jerry Williams who kept us on target. We will use these as our guide until revisions are needed. You can expect them to be on the agenda of our Annual Brotherhood Meeting included in our reunions. Should you have questions or commenne, please share them with anyone on our Board of Directors.

KSN-Sigma Nu Bond
Did you know some of our founding brothers were never formally initiated ? A project is being developed to design a path to initiation for these groundbreakers.

Reminder: You can verify your Sigma Nu National membership file by calling 1.877.562.6052.

Cards of Sympathy
The Association has commissioned cards to express our condolences to family members of deceased brothers. Should you become aware of a situation, please share with Ralph Stone (resHB72@gmail.com).

Winter Newsletter 001-February 11, 2012